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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 9th December 2014.
     Present




Rev N. Law                      Chairman




Mr B. Lamb         
        Chairman of Council

                                Mrs. H. Boot-Handford



Mr. R. Leithall

Mr R. Maycock



Mr R. Piper
 1708. In Attendance.
Mrs D.M.A. Chapman
1709. Items of interest at the discretion of the Chairman.                                          
1. The Clerk reported wilful damage on the gents’ toilets last week; cisterns were disconnected; drains deliberately blocked and the gents’ toilet was awash in about 1 inch of water. This was crimed by the police.
2. 
Complaints have been received by Councillors on the state of the toilets on Victorian Evening; cobwebs dirt and the smell was very bad.

1710. Minutes of the meeting held on the 18thNovember and taken as read, to deal with 


matters arising.
Matters Arising.

Minute 1681- Buckland Monochorum TAP Fund bid.

Mr Lamb reported this had been withdrawn for further investigation. Mr Lamb will make a report at Full Council.

Minute 1685- Pedestrians Woolacombe Road. An appropriate letter has been sent to County 
Highways and replies to all those who participated in collating information for this letter.

Minute 1686- Denham Bridge. At last night’s Super Links Meeting Mr Lamb had discussions with 
Chris Watkins about possible 40mph speed limit on Denham Bridge Road.

Mr Lamb asked if we should pursue the Denham Bridge Road problem.
Mr Watkins stated that in the past Devon County Highways used to get feedback on the non-injury accident figures. Mr Lamb felt Council should try getting reports from parishioners about these accidents.

1711. Accounts for payment.
The Clerk circulated the accounts for payment in the sum of £7,256. 42p. Mrs Boot-Handford proposed payment, seconded by Mr Maycock.                                                                              
1712. Financial Statements.
The Clerk circulated these on email. After discussions Mr Piper proposed acceptance, seconded by Mr Maycock.                
1713. Review of Staff Wages.                        
Mr Lamb proposed committee go into part 2, seconded by Mr Leithall.

The Clerk was asked to leave the meeting while committee discussed her review.

The Clerk was asked to return to the meeting on the completion of her review.
Further discussions took place.

Mr Benson proposed committee come out of part 2, seconded by Mr Piper.

Mr Leithall proposed, seconded by Rev Law that the following reviews be accepted.

Clerk- accept the NALC pay scales, the Clerk’s hourly rate will increase to £10.836p per hour from 1st January 2015. Non-consolidated payment of £31 to be paid immediately.
Assistant Clerk- pay scale SCP7 Existing pay is above existing hourly rate of £7.128 per hour, existing pay rate is £7.20. It is recommended that the Assistant Clerk stay at the higher level.

Non-consolidated payment of £79.04, to be paid immediately.

Workman- As and from 1st January a 2.2% increase be implemented to make the hourly rate of £8.94 per hour.
Toilet cleaning- Any wage increase to be discussed at January meeting subject to further discussions.

1714. To determine Christmas staff leave and dates the offices will be closed.

After discussions Mrs Boot-Handford proposed that the office is open on Monday 22nd and the office will be closed for the Christmas break on Wednesday 24th, Thursday 25th Friday 26th.  The office would open again Monday 29th  and be closed Wednesday 31st. If staff wish to take more leave they must use their annual leave entitlement.
Workman’s leave, working on Monday 22nd ,Tuesday 23rd, off for Christmas break Wednesday 24th, Thursday 25th and Friday 26th, back Monday 29th , !st January off. Any further leave must be taken against annual leave.
1715. To finalise the 2015-16 precept. 
Discussions took place as to whether this committee has all the appropriate figures to finalise the precept due to possible ongoing changes.

Rev Law agreed that this be deferred until the January meeting.

Mr Lamb has spoken with Parish Councils at the Link meeting about TAP Funding and the way forward.

Mr Lamb is asking committees permission for him and Mr Benson to discuss these matters on behalf of Council.

Mr Leithall proposed, seconded by Mr Maycock that both Mr Lamb and Mr Benson continue discussions with other parishes.
1716. Youth 2 Youth Land Agreement.                                                       
Mr Leithall has drawn up a document for discussion but this to be referred to January meeting.

1717. Rolling programme of review as a standard item on every Agenda.                                                                                                                                                
a) Mr Lamb stated that Standing Orders are in the process of being reviewed by him and Mrs Boot-Handford.
b) Mr Lamb and Rev Law to review the Financial Regulations.

1718. Discussions on a Defibrillator for Bere Alston.             
Mr Benson stated it was hoped to obtain funding from Tap monies to bring the BAT’s donation up to purchase price, no other parish was interested.

Mr Benson has spoken with Philip Sanders and he is in support of an application being made to his Locality fund. Mr Benson asked if we wish to be lead Council or would it be better if the BATs put in the application. It was agreed that the application should be undertaken by BAT’s.

1719. Briefing by Mr Benson on Neighbourhood Plan progress.

Mr. Benson stated that there have now been two workshops run by John Baker.  He has now reported back to the group that they can begin drafting the Plan. Funding from the last source will be completed by 31st December, but the group can continue to go out for more funding.
1720. Correspondence.

1) Cllr. Musgrave – letter from Tony Hog the Police and Crime Commissioner in reply to Cllr Musgrave’s question re policing levels in the parish. Letter available in the file for anyone to read.
2) DALC – New Consultation Document out now Government’s intention to modernise parish poll.

3) D.C.C. – Newsletter of the County Emergency Planning Service. 
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9 42pm. 
Signed this 16th day of December 2014
Chairman………………...

